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Minutes – regular monthly meeting   June 21st 2017 
Meeting called to order @.7:35 
 
 
 
Attendance:     25 members 
         Guests:      1 Lyle Ferrie   Car 68 Camaro 
 
 
Secretary’ report 
 
 The May minutes as distributed by Email  
 
No errors or omissions reported  
 
Motion to accept by Brian Pearce 
Seconded by Don Wilson 
 
None opposed   Carried 
 
 
Treasurers report: by Loyd Houston 
 
Lordco Parade Sponsorship $500.00 
RTD Electric Parade sponsorship $100.00 
 
Dues paid up Bank Balance came to $7208.36 
 
May/June deposit was $985.00 
 
Parade cost: 
 
Parade Graphics Deposit $500.00 
Balance for graphics and Banners $435.50 
Club cost for Parade including decoration purchased by Heather Leek $335.00 
 
50/50 $70.00 winners half $35.00 won by Bob Rivers 
 
Donation to the Victorian Social Committee $350.00 
 



Current Bank Balance sits at $5922.86 
 
Motion to Accept: Brent Blakley  
Seconded by: Lyall Atkinson 
None opposed Carried. 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
 
Bill:   Read a review of the last months Minutes. 
   
Talked about the club web site and face book page, reminded members that anyone can 
post on the face book page.  Bill is the current moderator and generally approves all posts 
before they become public. 
 
Penticton trip: Travel day Thursday 22th half were leaving on the 7 boat and half on the 
9 boat. About twelve members are making the trip. 
 
Sign Pad Tour was cancelled and may be rescheduled in November more to follow. Then 
there was a brief conversation on the longevity of a wrap and cost. 
 
Victorian Seniors annual BBQ : 
 
Members were reminded of the BBQ on July 15th from 11:00 to 2:00   At That time the 
club donation of $350.00 will be presented. 
 
 
Modified Collector Plate Program : 
 
The new plates should be out by the end of June. 
 
Parade: 
 
Bill: 
 
Talked about the Parade presentation and how well it turned out. 
Club took second place in our category the race car guys took first place. 
 
After the Parade participants went to the Brentwood Inn for lunch 
 
Thank you letters will be sent out to all are supporters for this event. 
 
Break:  
 
50/50 draw resulted in $87.00 taken in, 
Winner was Brent Blakley for $43.50 He then returned $3.50 back to the club. 
 
 



 
Poker Run / Picnic: 
 
Bill:   
 
Talked about the poker run. Participants are to gather at Tim Horton at the Saanich Plaza 
at 9:30, run to start at 10:00. 
 
Entry fee will be $5.00 with the winner taking all. 
 
Card count will be different this year. Cards will be drawn at each check point then 
marked on participant’s poker sheet then turned in at the last stop. 
 
Lyall Atkinson offered up cards for the run. 
 
Poker run volunteers: 
 
Start   Don Wilson 
2nd stop Bill Campbell 
3rd stop Marlon Ball 
4th stop Brent Blakley 
Finish    James Robinson 
 
Parking at Gyro Park 
 
Loyd Houston  
Les Pickell 
And Lyall Atkinson At the gate 
 
BBQ chefs:  
 
11:00 to 12:30   
Bob Bentham and Ken Coward   from Torque Masters 
12:30 to 2:00 
Mike Roy and Marie McKay 
2:00 to finish 
John Fluery and James Robinson 
 
Torque Masters again will be supplying there BBQ and Tables. 
A second BBQ will be required to help with cooking time. 
Chris Mackay has offered up his BBQ and will deliver to the park at 10:30. 
 
John Fleury will do 50/50 
  
Burger or Dog with Pop & chips will be by donation Minimum $5.00  
 
Bob Rivers mentioned that he might be able to supply a fryer to do chips, will let Bob 
Bentham know. 
 



 
Bill told members that the Torque Masters were supporting the Fill A Dream Foundation 
this year as there charity and asked members how they felt about doing the same with our 
BBQ this year.  All were in favor of this.  
 
Bob Bentham recommended that due to the success of last year’s BBQ  that the supplies 
be increased to two hundred, 120 burgers and 80 dogs. He expects the cost of supplies to 
be about $500.00 
 
There was a discussion on whether the club should donate all of the proceeds of the BBQ 
or just the net and recover the club costs. After some discussion it was decided to recover 
expenses and donate the profits. 
 
There was also a discussion on whether or not to contribute $250.00 of the $500.00 that 
will be used for supplies to the Charity. 
 
No decision was made on this and will be decided at the next meeting. 
 
Loyd recommended that if there was excess food left over it could be sold to members at 
end of the day. 
 
Bill asked for volunteers to contact old members by phone to inform them about 60th 
anniversary picnic. 
 
Russ Etherington and Frank Waters Volunteered.  
 
New Business: 
 
 
Bill told members that cards of condolences were sent to Mike Roy and family for the 
passing of his Dad and to Ted Forbes and family for the passing of his Wife. 
 
Club Jackets: 
 
No new news to be followed up at a later date. 
 
Club Shirts:  
 
James showed members concept drawings of the 60th anniversary logo as well as a 
concept drawing for the back of the shirt.  
 
After some discussion on a 60th anniversary style of shirt, Tee shirt, vs. golf  or collared 
most members preferred a  collared shirt like the existing club shirt or a golf style with 
the anniversary logo on the front and nothing on the back. 
 
Motion for a collared shirt by Al Breen 
                             Seconded by Don Wilson     Carried: 
 
 



 
 
Tee shirts: 
 
Bill started a discussion on a 60th anniversary club Tee shirt with a logo on the back. 
Instead of a single car as proposed in James’s Drawing, it was suggested that a collage of 
cars would be more representative of the club. 
 
Lyall Atkinson suggested picks of the original members 
 
Loyd Houston suggested that it should be pictures of Members cars. 
 
Bill suggested that the clubs face book page header pic would make a good back on a Tee 
shirt. More to follow. 
 
Mystic Members:   
 
Bill mentioned that he was in contact with some of the former members of the Mystics 
and that they did show interest in our Club. He was expecting a couple of them to show 
up at this meeting, didn’t happen maybe next meeting. 
 
Don Wilson mentioned that he had a parking spot available if anyone needed s spot to 
park a car to contact him. 
 
Lyall Atkinson reminded members of the Berwick Retirement Center show on June 
24th at 8680 Elk Lake Drive between 12:00 noon and 2:00 PM. 
 
John Fleury reminded members of the Victoria swap meet on June 25th at Saanichton 
Fair grounds and of the Cowichan Valley Car Show July 23rd.   
 
Torque Masters Show parking volunteers: 
 
Bill asked for Volunteers who could help with parking duties. 
 
The members who volunteered are. 
 
Don Wilson, Lyall Atkinson, John Fleury, Gary Haltner, Brian Pearce, Larry 
Colwell, Ken Black, Chris Mackay, Brent Blakley, Bob Bentham. Bill Campbell, 
James Robinson, Marlon Ball, Marie McKay, Gord Strongman, Mike Roy. 
 
Lyall Atkinson asked if Torque Masters would be doing preregistration for the club 
members that are helping out. 
 
Bob Bentham will check on that and get back to the club.  
 
Bill talked about contacting the Early V8 Club about doing some sort of joint event.  
More to follow.  
 
 



 
Upcoming Events: 
 
Victorian Seniors Center BBQ July 15th 11:00 to 2:00 
 
Cowichan Valley car show July 23rd. 
 
Sooke Car Show July 23rd Sooke River Camp Grounds 
 
Berwick Retirement Center show on June 24th at 8680 Elk Lake Drive between 12:00 
noon and 2:00 PM 
 
For Sale / Wanted:  
 
Brian Pearce is looking for. 
 
350/455 olds counter clockwise rotation HEI Dist 
 
For Sale: 
 
52 Buick 4 Door 
56 Lincoln 2 Door (was from Gladwell mts.Vivtoria) 
Contact Brian Pearce ---- dbpearce@shaw.ca 
 
Motion for adjournment by Les Pickell 
Seconded by Al Breen 
 
Carried. 
 
Next Meeting   July 19th 2017 –7:30 at the Victorian Seniors Residents 


